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In Christ-light this week we are learning about Jesus going to the temple 

with Mary and Joseph.  As we study this lesson we see how important the 

Scriptures are to Jesus, and how perfectly he obeyed the law for us.  Our 

second lesson this week is about John the Baptist beginning his ministry of 

getting people ready for the Savior. May we follow Jesus’ example and 

always put the Lord’s Word first in our lives. 

This week the kindergarteners are learning about Superkid Oswald. This fun 

Superkid loves to learn about unusual or odd animals, both real and imaginary. The kindergarteners will talk 

about the odd ostrich, otters, oxen, and ocelots this week as we learn about Oswald and the letter Oo. 

First grade - This week we will have our first spelling test of the year. Throughout the year 

the list will come home on a sheet of paper that says “Backpack Page” in the top corner, and 

I will include the list on our Monday note each week. During the week students will work 

with their words at school, but parents should also spend time each day reviewing and 

practice the words with their children at home. The test will be on Friday. 

Social Studies – During our social studies class the first graders have been learning about 

homes. We talked about homes in different locations like in the city, suburbs, and in the 

country. We also talked about how different materials are used to build homes, depending 

on where the home is located and the weather of that area. We even had fun using a 

computer program to create our own homes. Hot lunch - Friday is our hot lunch day. Hot 

lunch this week is sloppy joes. The meal costs $2.00 and the money is brought in the morning 

on Friday.  Your child can just give me the money when they come into the classroom. If your 

child prefers not to have hot lunch, that’s totally fine. Just make sure to send a cold lunch for 

them. 

Field trip information – Everything is booked for our field trip on October 16. The note with all the details about 

the trip is going home TODAY, so look in your child’s folder for it. We are packing the day full! In the morning 

we will take a bus to Appleton and see the play, “Alice in Wonderland” at Fox Valley Lutheran High School. Then 

we will drive to Berryland and have a picnic lunch, and then get to explore the pumpkin farm in the afternoon 

before returning to school. I only have room for one chaperone on the bus for the play, but the pumpkin farm 

portion is open to any parents who would like to join us in the afternoon. Please be sure to return the permission 

slip for the field trip by October 7. 

School Website – I upload our classroom’s weekly note and the Memory Work Calendar onto the school’s 

website. You can find our classroom documents under the “Parent Resources” tab. 

Let’s have a wonderful week! 
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